

Lund Parish Council

Minutes of Council Meeting held on 16th November 2021 at 8 pm at Lund Chapel

Present: - A Prescott (Chair), A Watts, K Calvert, J Astbury, S Burns, J Johnston (parish clerk) Cllr P Greenwood ERYC

Parishioners: - None

Public Participation (until 8.15pm)

None

1. **Apologies:** C Lamb, I Snowden, G Ward, C Hill

2. **ERYC Councillors**

Cllr P Greenwood had sent the update from Paul Tripp Head of Street Scene about the speeding and parking issues to Joanna Johnston. This was discussed again and agreed that Joanna Johnston would ask for a copy of the published criteria for the introduction of 20 miles per hour restrictions. This is not clear on the website.

Joanna Johnston confirmed that she has also written to Paul Tripp about the road surface on North Road following Cllr G Ward's concerns.

Cllr P Greenwood has circulated an e mail about the Queens Platinum Jubilee Grant. More details to be circulated in the New Year.

The e mail from Newbald Parish Council was discussed about the concerns that ERYC are not listening to town and parish councils, not just in planning consultations, but in all areas of our work. It was agreed that Lund Parish Council shared Newbalds frustrations and were prepared to join in any joint meetings or communications. It was agreed that contact and communication with ERYC is difficult, the answer to any queries or concerns is always no, usually with no reasons for the decline – or we do not meet the criteria yet policies are not published and the website is difficult to navigate. Issues seem to be with certain departments planning and highways. Cllr Greenwood confirmed that the proposal was for the three ward councillors to arrange a meeting between interested parish councils. Lund agreed to join this was proposed by Cllr S Burns and seconded by Cllr K Calvert. Joanna Johnston agreed to e mail Newbald Parish Council.

Cllr P Greenwood explained that there were a number of grants available from Turbine Funding and Love your high street funding and we should consider whether there are any projects we can fund using these grants.

We have received two e mails with details of Dogger Bank Project and Hornsea Farm 4 explaining that impact assessments are being undertaken. These appear to be undertaken on an individual basis not collective. Cllr Greenwood suggested we contact Alan Menzies Chief Executive or Graham Jones Chairman of Windfarm Funds to ask the question about a coordinated plan.

3. **Public Participation**

None

4. **Members declarations of interest and Register of Interests**

Cllr Calvert declared an interest in item 10 (Village Hall).

Cllr Calvert declared a non-pecuniary interest in item 10 (Village Hall).

5. **Minutes**

The minutes of the meetings held on 27th September 2021 were read and proposed by all and agreed by all.

6. **Matters Arising from the minutes**

None

7. ERYC matters and correspondence

- i. Newbald Parish Council E Mail**
See 2 above
- ii. Public Spaces Protection Order Review**
Response circulated no further action.
- iii. Dog Poo Bins**
Costs for bin and fitting were circulated.
New install
£387.16 +vat.
Remove and new bin
£427.16 +vat.
Photographs of positioning on Lockington Road were circulated.
It was agreed that 2 new bins would be purchased, one a replacement for the one before millennium path and one on Lockington Road positioned to the left of the entrance to the public footpath. Joanna Johnston will progress and tell Jonathan Walker given it will be positioned next to his field. Unanimous.
- iv. North Road Maintenance Issue.**
See 2 above.
- v. Speed Response**
See 2 above.
- vi. EY Community Grant**
E Mail circulated to all Cllrs and David Latus
- vii. Rough Sleepers**
Return to be sent to ERYC after 17/11/21
- viii. Revised Code of Conduct**
Agreement to adopt Revised Code of Conduct. Unanimous.
- ix. Hornsea 4 Consultation Document**
See 2 above

8. Duck Signs

ERYC have requested a site visit to discuss Duck Signs. Julie Kerwin to meet up with them.

9. Purchase of Telephone Box

Awaiting results of 90 day consultation and contracts to sign.

10. Festive Lighting and Xmas Tree

Festive lighting permit received. Cllr Prescott to arrange xmas tree.

11. Wooden Seat at Pond and Cleaning of Pond

Cllr Prescott has repaired the semi circular seat by the pond, although it will need to be replaced at some point. Suggestion that a plastic one is considered as the seats at the village hall. Cllr Prescott will tidy debris from the pond.

12. Village Hall Update

A number of events arranged at the Village Hall.

Alan Johnson was well received. Glam Rock had to be cancelled due to lack of support, tickets on sale for pantomime and Burns Night.

13. Millennium Permissive Path

A response has been received from Mr Fairbank re the renewal of the Millennium Path agreement. He wishes to investigate any breaches of the agreement further before responding.

14. Finance and Payments

- i.** Donation to Chapel for hire of hall agreed to pay £10 proposed by Cllr K Calvert seconded by Cllr Astbury.
- ii.** Joanna Johnston pay for Oct/Nov and Dec of £240 and £60 HMRC to be paid via online banking later in December
- iii.** Precept Preparation – awaiting details from ERYC

- iv. Bill received for street lighting £1979.36 to be paid via on line banking.

15. Planning

- i. 21/03687/TCA Springfield House, 2 West End -Fell 1 no. group of Conifer trees (G1)
- ii. 21/03956/TCA Chestnut House- Crown reduce 1 no. Horse Chestnut tree by selectively reducing branches to maintain shape and safety
- iii. 21/04005/TCA, Highclere, 2 Damson Garth - Crown reduce 1 no. Mature Ash tree to meet the level of the hedge below it due to a lot of leaves, branches and debris falling on the lawn regularly. The tree also blocks a lot of light.

No Issues

16. Any Other Business

- i. Dogger Bank communication circulated see 2 above
- ii. Six Monthly Update ASB
Circulated. Note warning letter issued to someone within the parish by police.
- iii. Bulb Planting end of November. The Parish Council asked if planting in the middle of the green could be avoided. Suggestions around the pond, under hedges, around the cross, around the wheelbarrow, side of the house, around the pump and around the trees.

17. Date of next Meeting

The meeting closed at 9.30pm – the next meeting is Tuesday 11th January 2022 at 8pm at The Village Hall. NOTE THE MEETING IN DECEMBER HAS BEEN CANCELLED.